

Vol. 39

Newsletter 2017

September





The staff at Cedar Creek Marina would like to thank all of our devoted customers. We appreciate your patronage and we look forward to serving you next year.

With heavy hearts, we regret to inform you Mary passed away from stage 4 brain cancer on September 3rd. We want to thank everyone for your continued thoughts, prayers, and kind words. She will truly be missed.

Marina Hours

Oct 2 – Nov 22 8am – 4pm, 7 days a week Nov 23 - 26

Closed for Thanksgiving

Nov 27 – Dec 22 8am – 4pm *Closed Sun*

Dec 23 – Jan 1

Closed for Christmas

Jan 2 – March 31, 2018 TBD

Please call or check website for hours



IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER

Oct 2 – Marina hours change to 8am – 4pm, 7 days a week.

Oct 15 – Last day for Seasonal customers. All seasonal customers remaining after this date will be billed for another month.

Nov 15 – Marina water will be shut off, weather permitting.

Nov 23 - 26 – Thanksgiving, the Marina will be closed.

Dec 17 – March 31 No Forklift Service

Dec 23 – Jan 1 – Closed for Christmas holiday, reopen Jan 2.



Friendly Reminders:

- Please place all work orders and requests through the office.
- You <u>must</u> have an appointment to have your boat unloaded or loaded onto your trailer.
- Please remember to wind up your hose when you are finished with it.
- Don't forget to write your name on your checks if you are using a company check to pay your bill.
- If you have any suggestions, stop in, email, or call to let us know.



Connect with us on Facebook

Want our newsletters delivered to your inbox, sign up at

www.CedarCreekMarina.com

From the Service Department

Enclosed you will find a winter work order form. Please fill the form out completely. The boats are winterized in the order the service department receives the forms. The Marina is not responsible for any damage because of freezing. You can mail, fax or email the form back to us. You can also visit us at http://www.cedarcreekmarina.com/services/service-request/ to fill out a service request online.

Some other winter recommendations:

- *Remove all soda cans/bottles, imagine the mess when they freeze and break.
- *Now is a good time to have a damaged prop reconditioned. We have prop service available at the Marina.
- *Remove all electronics.
- *A strong recommendation would be to cover your boat with a poly tarp to cut down on dust or in case the boat above you has a problem over the winter.
- *If you are trailering your boat, remember to grease your wheel bearings, check lights, winch cables, tire pressure and lug nuts.
- *Make sure your trailer registration is current.
- *Leave keys and batteries in the boat until the marina is finished winterizing the boat.
- *Leave as little gas in the boat for the winter as possible.

In Loving Memory





Mary Bea Kahl 2/26/69 - 9/3/17

Mary Bea Kahl passed away peacefully on Sunday, Sept. 3, 2017, at the Delaware Hospice Center in Milford. Along with her husband Marvin, they owned and operated Cedar Creek Marina in Slaughter Beach since 1997.

Mary will be remembered for her love of adventure and life. A few of her passions included horses, boating, fishing and crabbing, and shopping and traveling. Mary was a daughter, wife, mother, grandmother, and friend to so many who will miss her dearly.

I think Mary said it best in one of her old signature lines in her emails:

Life should be a journey to the grave with the intent of arriving safely in an attractive and well-preserved body, but rather to skid in sideways, chocolate in one hand, Martini in the other, body thoroughly used up, totally worn out and screaming "WOO HOO" WHAT A RIDE!!













